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June 2020 
 
Dear Parent 
 
As you are aware your child will be transitioning into Year 6 and this is an opportune time 
to give you information about the changes they will experience. 
 
Your child’s tutor will be ___________ in 6 . 
 
In Year 6 your child will eat their lunch slightly later at 12.40pm as they will have their free 
time to play before this at 12.15pm. 
 
The curriculum strategy is largely the same as in Year 5.  The biggest difference will be 
your child taking the SATs tests during the second week in May.  Your child will be 
prepared for these assessments by their Literacy and Maths teachers.  The Literacy tests 
will include assessments in Reading comprehension, Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar.  
The Maths tests include a mental arithmetic paper followed by two separate papers that 
test for Reasoning and Understanding of Mathematical concepts. 
 
In the summer term our school PCSO comes to talk to the children about crime and 
consequences as they are now all over the age of 10 and so at the age of criminal 
responsibnility.  He talks through scenarios about what happens if they do things wrong, 
how they will be dealt with and what the further consequences may be. 
 
The summer term is also the time when we hold out talk about periods.  This is done 
separately to the boys and girls.  Resources will be available for parents nearer the time. 
 
For further information please refer to our website which is updated regularly or contact 
your child’s tutor.  From September you can c ontact me on the following email address 
year6@oakfieldacademy.org . 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Ms L Peat  
Head of Year Six 
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